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July 11, 2019 

 
Ms. Jaimie Reavis 
Senior Planner 
City of Tukwila 
6300 Southcenter Boulevard 
Tukwila, WA  98188 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2017-06-04611 
Property: City of Tukwila Prologis Emerald Gateway 
Re:          Concur with Archaeology Survey; Monitoring and Inadvertent Discovery Plan 
 
 
Dear Ms. Reavis: 
 
The the Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) has received and 
completed our review of the report entitled “Cultural Resources Assessment for the Prologis 
Emerald Gateway Project, King County, Washington.” In response, we concur with the results 
and recommendations made in the survey report, that “that archaeological monitoring be 
conducted during construction excavations with potential to intersect native soils” (Page 14). We 
therefore recommend that a professional archaeologist create a Monitoring and Inadvertent 
Discovery Plan (MIDP) which outlines the parameters for when professional archaeological 
monitoring will be undertaken, and provide an Inadvertent Discovery Plan for the times when a 
professional archaeologist is not on site.  
 
The DAHP has no concerns about any of the historic buildings on the property and demolition 
can proceed. However, the demolition should be included in the MIDP as it generally includes 
ground disturbance.  
 
We appreciate receiving any correspondence or comments from concerned tribes and other 
parties that you receive as you consult. 
 
These comments are based on the information available at the time of this review and on behalf 
of the SHPO pursuant to Washington State law. Please note that should the project scope of 
work and/or location change significantly, please contact DAHP for further review.  
 
Finally, please note that in order to streamline our responses, DAHP requires that Resource 
documentation (HPI, Archaeology sites, TCP) and reports be submitted electronically through 
our WISAARD web portal. Correspondence must be emailed in PDF format to the appropriate 
compliance email address. For more information about how to submit documents to DAHP 
please visit: https://dahp.wa.gov/project-review. To assist you in conducting a cultural resource 
survey and inventory effort, DAHP has developed Guidelines for Cultural Resources Reporting. 
You can view or download a copy from our website. 
 



 

State of Washington • Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation 

P.O. Box 48343 • Olympia, Washington  98504-8343 • (360) 586-3065 

www.dahp.wa.gov 

  

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment. Please ensure that the DAHP Project 
Number (a.k.a. Project Tracking Code) is shared with any hired cultural resource consultants 
and is attached to any communications or submitted reports. Should you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Stephanie Jolivette 
Local Governments Archaeologist 
(360) 586-3088 
Stephanie.Jolivette@dahp.wa.gov 


